Regular Meeting          Village Hall         Monday, June 2, 2025          7:00 pm

The regular meeting of the Village Board opened with Mayor Riley Goodwin presiding. Trustees present were Roy Dean Dickey, Kenneth Chandler, John Baker, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman (7:01) and Laura McMahon.

 Laura Ottens-Chief of Police, David Schneidewind-Village Attorney and Emily O’Conner-Village Attorney were also present.

Mayor Riley Goodwin led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chris Klingeman arrived at the beginning of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Visitors present were Larry Weekley, Ladonna Weekley, Sara Adams and Mike Trotter-County Journal.

Mayor Riley Goodwin read a Proclamation making the week of June 7th-12th as LGBTQ + Pride week celebrating the diversity of the Village.

Sara Adams asked how the process of fixing the flooding issue was going. Sara asked if they fixed her flooding issue if it would cause flooding issues for others because she doesn’t want others to go through what all she has. She also questioned if her property could be classified as a flood zone so she could get insurance. Riley told her that other properties would not be flooded by fixing hers and that the fix for her property was only a band aid until a permanent solution could be found.

A motion was made by Laura and seconded by Chris to approve the previous meeting minutes. Roy Dean made an amendment to the minutes in his committee report. When he spoke about trailers not fitting in the fence opening, he was referring to semi-trailers. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

No correspondence.

Mayor Riley Goodwin reported that 3 bids were received for new flooring in Village Hall which includes all floors except the back storage room. Kenneth asked if any of the bids were local because he would like to hire a local worker. Riley told him that one bid was local. Jeremy Gibson finished replacing the light bulbs and emergency lights outside will stay on. Chief Ottens and Mayor Goodwin walked through the old Fire Station to access repairs and remodeling. Chief Ottens would like an evidence room that is humidity controlled and a holding room for privacy. Chief Ottens also spoke about wanting to hire another full time Police Officer. Chief Ottens handed out a 3-page report of all missed calls from January-May. She would like to have an Officer available for every 911 call. Currently we have 3 full-time, 1 consistent part time and 2 part time Police Officers that work 1 day a month. Mayor Goodwin, Kenneth Chandler and Justin Rhodes met with Justin Laumbattus about his ditch in front of his house. IDOT gave permission to make the ditch deeper and it will get a weed barrier and rip rap, so it won’t have to be mowed. Justin’s court date for tearing down his mobile home has been postponed.

Committee Reports:

Utilities committee: Kenneth would like to have that waterlines need to use tracer lines added to the water code 53.019. He praised the office girls for all the hard work they do. He said he didn’t realize until being at the Village just how much they do all day. Riley is having locks put on all lids at the lift station for safety and said that Justin Laumbattus would like a shed over the tanks.

Planning and Community development- No report.

Public Relations: No report.

Personnel Committee: Laura said that they need to meet with Chief Ottens.

Landfill Committee: Laura reminded everyone that E-recycle is Saturday June 7, 2025.

Streets & Alleys Committee:  John met with Jeremy Gibson to get a bid for lights welding compressors and fuel tanks at the new city shed. John also got a bid for new garage doors for about $1,700.00 per door. The doors will need to have a safety on them, and they will be compliant with the National Electric Code. The current buildings will need a major electrical overhaul. John had his son come and look at the buildings and one has a truss that needs to be fixed, it is currently unsafe. He asked if the buildings would have a generator. Kenneth met with the guys, and they would like a shower and an eye wash station. Justin would like a new company to work on the pumps, he is unhappy with the current one. John spoke with the Sonshine Corner and they would like the house next door to them torn down because they are being taxed too much for it. If grant money is given for demolition for abandoned properties, is it too late for this one to be on the list. Mayor Goodwin told him the list of homes had already been submitted.

Health & Safety Committee: No report.

Legislative Committee: No report.

E.S.D.A Committee: No report.

EMA Committee: The 3rd siren in town and the Rec Area siren still need to be put up. The old sirens do not tie into the new ones, and they would like to figure out a way to tie them together. It was asked if the Township was helping with the cost. Laura said that the discussion had been had and the Village is taking care of it.

Finance Committee: No report.

Zoning & Building Committee: John asked what the total budget was for the new shop. Laura told him to speak with Chad for amount. Riley said that the Village received a check for $50,000.00 from insurance company for the burned down house on Main St. It is made payable to the insurance company who signed off on it already, the homeowners and the Village. Kenneth said he spoke with Danny-Code Enforcement to place a citation in the yard. This will be done in the morning.

Parks & Recreation Committee:  Laura has been purchasing prizes for Trunk or Treat when she finds them on clearance. She asked if anyone is out and about and finds prizes to please pick them up. October will approach quickly. Riley said the timer for the lights at the South Park is still not working.

Beautification Committee: Kenneth reported that Yard of the Month went to Kendall Lloyd. 

Macke Community Center Committee: Laura reported that the center books good and all is going well. Julie Seymore-Conway cleans the building.

Old Business:

A motion was made by Kenneth and seconded by John to consider Ordinance No. 25-04 amending section 1-2-2 of the Village code, changing the 3rd meeting of the month from Wednesday to Monday. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

Considering the Fire Department filling pools is postponed until the next meeting due to needing more information.

Considering the Police Department taking over code enforcement responsibilities is postponed until next meeting.

New Business:

The first reading of Ordinance 25-05, approving and adopting revised, amended and newly codified Village codes was considered.

A motion was made by Kenneth and seconded by Chris to consider the Xi Phi chapter of Delta Tau Sorority to collect money at the 4-way stop on Saturday, June 7th, 2025, to benefit the FLIP free lunch program at the library. John said they currently feed 45 kids. This will be donations only. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-abstain.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by John to consider the Boy Scout Troop 327 request for permission to use all pavilions and shelters at the South Park on September 27, 2025. Insurance is not required when reserving the park, but the Boy Scouts of America should have their own insurance. Riley said that Donna will make sure to book the entire park for that day. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Laura and seconded by John to consider giving permission to temporarily close the block at 711 North Hamilton St. for a public auction on Saturday, June 28, 2025, from 6:30 am until done. The auction is for Kathleen Roberts. David-Village Attorney asked if barricades would be put out. Yes, they will. John asked if any cross traffic would be affected. No, it would not. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by John and seconded by Todd to consider the resolution #569 for Jeremy Gibson Electric bid for electrical/wiring of the new city shed in the amount of $4,980.00. Kenneth asked when the work would start. Should be at end of the week John said that since the bid did not include trenching the city workers would do the trenching. The Fire Marshall would need to be contacted, and JULIE would need to be called before digging. The trenching should be at least 24 inches down to be compliant with code. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made to consider a business license for Brick House on Main/Riley Goodwin at 310 N. Main. This is the home next to the car repair garage on Main St. Riley will use it for a short-term rental. All guests will be screened prior to rental. John asked if the property was zoned Commercial. It is. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Kenneth-yes, John-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Laura-yes.

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Todd to adjourn at 8:02pm. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.





